F R R E S   P T O   M I N U T E S

DATE: Thursday, April 11, 2013

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 3:15 PM. 

IN ATTENDANCE: PTO Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Anastasia Stanmeyer, Vice President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Kathy Adams, Secretary; Faculty Members Mary Turo, Principal; Chris Keller, Faculty; Committee Heads/Parents, Shanon Albee and Wendy Berman.

Voted and Approved: Minutes from previous meeting; purchase of proposed “Ray of Sunshine” Gift Certificate for Mrs. Lewis.

FOR OUR CALENDARS:
Mahaiwe Field Trip for Cirque Shanghai: Bai Xi. Friday, April 26.

Screen-Free Week. April 29 – May 5, 2013.

National Teacher Appreciation Day. Tuesday, May 7.

Staff Appreciation Week. May 6-10.

Volunteers’ Tea. Tuesday, May 21, 8:45– 9:45 am, in cafeteria.

Field Day. Monday, June 17, with a Rain Date of Tuesday, June 18.
FOR OUR CALENDARS, ONGOING:

PTO monthly meetings. Held second (2nd) Thursday of each month, at 3:15pm in the Library.

PTO Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTO meetings.

PTO Newsletter submissions requested within one week following PTO meetings, usually by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

DISCUSSED: ILONA outlined the state of the PTO Treasury, updated idea for the FRRES road sign to be updated to a LED board, and suggested Cherrydale catalogue. 

Credits

Deposits Recorded: $100 Chili Cook-off, $200 Library.

Debits Recorded: $196 invoice from Limelight for Churichella; $120 Pottery Wheel for Laura Catullo

Detail

FRRES LED board road sign, turn-key operation quote of $13,600. More modern, better visibility, day/night sensor, warrantee for life, can flash and scroll, remotely operated from front desk, regardless of weather, can change font sizes. Golden Rule Signs Co provided quote. Suggested that H 2’7” x W 9’2” too large. Ilona to approach GRSC for a more tall, square alternative and overall smaller dimensions. PTO interested in chipping in some, but chief funding must come from other sources.

Cherrydale catalogue was suggested for fundraising sales efforts. Cherrydale designs and makes their own higher-quality, American-made items. Notch above Meadow Farms. We could sell their items, so long as chocolate is not involved.

DISCUSSED: MARY discussed the FRRES Wellness Policy and introduced the idea for a Volunteers’ Tea social event.

Detail

The Wellness Policy, a state-wide doctrine by the MA Association of School Committees, was adopted last year. This MA state law impacts the cafeteria; for example, milk must be fat-free, chicken nuggets be made with whole grains. However, it has conflicted with holiday classroom and PTO ice cream social events, and there have also been some preschool snack complaints. Mary finds the wording in the policy to be ambiguous, leading to tricky interpretation, and has concerns about FRRES establishing consistency with the Wellness Policy. Therefore, the FRRES Wellness Committee (members include Micah Stone, Jenna Gangell, Mike Saporito, Ilona Packie, JoAnn Austin, Denise Zuidema, and Chris Keller) is looking at the policy to evolve its language to make it more clear and consistent. Any updates to the policy would start in September 2013—not now. Anastasia requested a public dialogue/forum/hearing before implementation of policy changes. The Wellness Committee will explore possible alternatives to food-based celebrations via activities. Field Day will only have all fruit-juice popsicles.

Volunteers’ Tea. A social event to be held on Tuesday, May 21, 8:45– 9:45 am, in the cafeteria. Ilona is keeper of all the names of parent, committee, and community volunteers that have helped FRRES directly. This will be a school-wide event.

DISCUSSED: Anastasia provided an update on the recycling effort.

Detail

The Otis Transfer Station volunteer recycling effort is a very simple, easy-to-follow operation. Otis AmVets will send checks to FRRES PTO of 25% quarterly. Seed money must be put in by the AmVets and the Otis Cultural Council. AmVets will do weeks 1 + 3; OCC will do week 2; PTO will do week 4. Tom Soules oversees operation. Cycles for the PTO are between Thurs 25 and Mon 29 of the month; figure on week of the 22nd. PTO has enough people to volunteer, but could use more, moving forward. Potentially 1k to 1,500 fundraiser, at .7 cents each item. In fall of 2013, it was suggested to promote the recycling effort via posters.

DISCUSSED: Shanon and Anastasia introduced this year’s Screen Free Week.

Detail

Schedule set for upcoming Screen-Free Week, from April 30 to May 6, with indoor and outdoor activities. Monday, April 29 will be Bingo Night; Tue 4/30 is Otis Library Activity for preschoolers to 2nd graders and hike with Mr. Keller; Wed 5/1 is Paint a Pillowcase with Laura Catullo; Thurs 5/2 is Swimming at Berk South; Fri 5/3 is David Grover and the Highland with Richard Stanmeyer at the Knox; and Sat 5/5 is ice skating in Westfield at Amelia Park. Last year’s Screen-Free Week was very successful, with between 80 and 100 people attending each event. For the Bingo night, there are plans for popcorn and cotton candy machines; Bill Dyer will do the calling. Details and updates to follow, after spring break.

DISCUSSED: SHERRY updated Pottery Wheel purchase details; Mahaiwe Outing; Technology; Staff Appreciation Week; and PTO vs PTA.

Detail 

Pottery Wheel was purchased for Laura Catullo for just $120 (was $1,100 new), which Mark DeCelle located and fixed crack in it.

Mahaiwe Field Trip for Cirque Shanghai: Bai Xi. Friday, April 26. 9:30 arrival of busses, by Dufour company. No photos policy. Parents can carpool from FRRES; 10 PTO parents will be present, but cannot sit with their kids (unfair to those whose parents cannot attend). 15 teachers will also attend to chaperone. Electronics will not be allowed on the busses.

Technology update: Acquisition of white boards to be granted by Fire Fund; details will be presented after meeting of 4/22. Mission is to acquire white boards for every class at FRRES.

Staff Appreciation Week. May 6-10. Ilona suggested 15-minute neck and shoulder massages, as well as recommended a local massage therapist: Michele Fitzgerald. Staff lunches will be 11-12:35 pm. There are 55 staff members. Desserts are permissible in the staff room. Last year will be our guidance for planning the event this year. Monday: continental breakfast and K-cups. Tue: desserts. Wed: Italian day. Thurs: appetizers. Fri: brunch items.

PTO vs PTA. Sherry will explore whether FRRES PTO would benefit by becoming a Parent Teacher Association, as opposed to remaining a Parent Teacher Organization. The PTA is a national lobbying group, with membership requiring small dues. Some of the pros of becoming a PTA are recognition, advocacies, tax status improved, and encouragement to “spend down” accounts to benefit the children, as opposed to carrying over balances to next year. 

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 4:45 PM.

NEXT MEETING: THURSDAY, May 9TH AT 3:15 PM IN SCHOOL LIBRARY.

